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THE INGHAM COUNTY ANIMAL CONTROL SHELTER ADVISORY BOARD WILL MEET ON

MONDAY, JULY 27, 2015 AT 6:30 PM IN CONFERENCE ROOM C OF THE HUMAN SERVICES BUILDING, 5303 S. CEDAR, LANSING.
Agenda

Call to Order

Approval of Minutes

Additions to the Agenda

Limited Public Comment


1. Deborah Shutt, Michigan Pet Fund Alliance

2. Results of NAACO Review

3. MDARD Inspection/Special Report/Warning Letter Update

4. Update on ICAC Policies & Procedures Preparation

5. Director’s Report

6. Update on Coco, pregnant Dog 
7. Lost & Found page

8. Lost Pets Policy when Shelter is closed

9. General Inquiries & F.O.I.A.

10. Filling the Open Director position

Announcements

Public Comment

Adjournment
IF YOU WILL NOT BE AT THE MEETING, PLEASE CONTACT THE
BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS’ OFFICE AT (517) 676-7200
Animal Control Shelter Advisory Board

Meeting Minutes of June 8, 2015

Members attending:  Shawn Haskin, Tom Hess, Maria Illiopoulou, Teresa Lippert, Todd Tennis, Katlyn Turner

Staff attending:  Anne Burns, Andrew Seltz 

The Ingham County Animal Control Shelter Advisory Board meeting of June 8, 2015 was called to order by Secretary Teresa Lippert at 6:32 p.m. in Conference Room C of the Human Services Building at 5303 S Cedar Street in Lansing, Michigan. 

Approval of the March 23, 2015 Minutes

The minutes were approved. 

Limited Public Comment

Ms. Susan Steinke provided two handouts to board members which included definitions and recommendations for No-Kill.  

1.  Election of Officers


a) Angela Bouler was elected Committee Chair


b) Tom Hess was elected Committee Vice Chair


c) Teresa Lippert was elected Committee Secretary 

2.  Overview and Purpose of the Ingham County Animal Control Advisory Board as provided by the Ingham County Board of Commissioners.

A broad review of the overview and purpose of the board was given.  

· Consider concerns about the shelter policies and operations as referred to them by the Law Enforcement Committee and Animal Control Director. 

· Work with the public, rescue organizations, and Board of Commissioners to recommend ways that will make the shelter more efficient, user-friendly, and promote adoptions. 

· Developing ways to promote adoption of animals at the shelter. 

· Seek funds from outside agencies, including grants, for the improvement of the Shelter. 

· Develop recommendations to the Board of Commissioners regarding the Ingham County Animal Control's mission, and services for which there is a need. 

· Research and review successful programs which could serve as models for improvements in our County, and invite participation at its meetings of other persons with useful expertise and experience. 

· Regularly review the operations of the Ingham County Animal Control and make suggestions to the Law & Courts committee for changes as needed. 

· Continue efforts to increase and encourage participation by volunteers at the shelter. 

3.  Items Assigned to ICACAB from the Law & Courts Committee for Review and Recommendation:


a) Whether the Animal Control Shelter Should Strive To Not Euthanize Animals For Lack Of Space, Including Consideration Of The Asilomar Accords And Other Generally Accepted Guidelines, And What Would Be An Acceptable Euthanasia Rate, If Acceptable At All. 


Item was tabled to allow for review on Asilomar Accords. 


b) Review Current Procedures (Including But Not Limited To Procedures Utilized To Return Lost Animals To Owners At The Animal Control Shelter And Provide Recommendations For Improvements To the Law & Courts Committee.


Discussed under item 4. 


c) Use of Donated Funds To Supplement Low/No Cost Adoption Fees At Special Events Sponsored By The Animal Control Department To The Animal Control Advisory Board For its Review And Recommendation. 


The Board supports this and was passed without objection. 

4.   Items Assigned to ICACAB from ICAC Administration

Director Seltz is requesting feedback from the Board to create the following policies:  


a.  Policy on Deceased Animal Pickup


It was stated that deceased animals picked up by Animal Control could possibly be in the same vehicle as live animals.  Consideration as to how notify pet owners of the pickup.  It was suggested that the Road Commission be responsible for this. 


b.  Policy on Collecting Delinquent/Unpaid Redemption Payment Plans. 

It was suggested that this be outsourced to a collection agency. 


c.  Policy on Chemical Capture


Potter Park has a procedure in place that could be reviewed.  Other methods would be preferred so as to avoid mistakes and to be aware of what the public has to see. 


d.  Policy on Euthanasia

Tabled. 

e.  Policy on use of Oleocapsicum Resin Spray by Animal Control Officers

Could be used against animals or humans. No CDL is required.  Would need some training. 

f.  Policy on use of Bite Sticks by Animal Control Officers

Can be dangerous if used on humans.  Would need training. 

g.  Necessary Criteria for New Animal Shelter Land Acquisition. 

The building in Mason was denied due to structural issues.  Criteria to consider include access to the bus line, close to highway ramps, and the population center, away from homes. 

Directors Report

Shelter statistics for February 2015 were distributed.  

The vet tech position has been filled.  There is currently a vacant animal control officer position. 

The shelter has started a blog which can be viewed at icacblogging.wix.com/icacblog. 

Monica Carr and Jody LeBombard were given recognition for doing outstanding work for the shelter. 

An impound resulted in the shelter receiving 38 cats.  Both the Capital Area and Michigan Humane Societies helped in housing 20 of these cats. 

The shelter will be partnering with the Michigan Humane Society for additional resources beyond the means of the shelter.  The shelter does retain jurisdictional authority over the county. 

The National Animal Control Association conducted the shelter evaluation, results are pending. 

Adjournment

The June 8, 2015 meeting was adjourned at approximately 8:15 p.m.
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